## American Accounting Association

Thomas R. Dyckman, PRESIDENT (1981-82)

Ann Whitney Olin Professor of Accounting

American Accounting As Cornell University Graduate School of Busi and Public Administratio Malott Hall, Ithaca, N.Y. Phone 607/256-3491

March 22, 1982

William L. Ferrara
Professor of Accounting
The Pennsylvania State University
409 Business Administration Building
University Park, Pennsylvania 16802

Dear Bill:

It is with pleasure that I inform you of the Executive Committee's unanimous approval of your request to form a Management Accounting Section.

Paul Gerhard will be responding to your request for scheduling an organizational meeting this August.

I would note that the sectional structure has the long-run potential to provide significant benefits to our Association or to be critically devisive. I am pleased that you will be playing an important role in this section's early life thereby maximizing the net potential for benefit that can be realized from section status.

Sincerely,

Jon B

Thomas R. Dyckman President

TRD:pjw

cc: Executive Committee
Paul Gerhardt